August 28th / Dolly Sods Wilderness Day Hike: I was joined by Teresa Fumari, Mary and Alan Nagramma, Don Holland and Howard Soltzman. We had all  camped at Seneca Shadows the night before and carpooled to the trailhead at Laneville. We had hoped for some moving water to add a degree of difficulty to the outing and make visiting the waterfalls we were seeking worth our while. The Potomac and Dry fork were running very low … not too promising. The focal point of the hike was to be the Lion’s Head at the tip of Breathed Mountain but the many fog banks we drove through also made that a not too promising proposition.
Alan to Don:"Don, did you forget to put the plug in the drain last night?" 


More Dolly Sods Photos! 

We began hiking around 10:00. Our trek was to follow Red Creek Trail, visiting a waterfall along the way, to the Rocky Point Trail. From there we would scramble up to the Lion’s Head for lunch. We would then descend to the valley floor on Big Stone Coal Trail and retrace the first 1.5 miles of the Red Creek Trail back to the cars.  
The first crossing below Little Stone Coal Trail was nearly bone dry. We could forget about waterfalls this day. We proceeded along at a good pace. Over the Memorial Day weekend I backpacked along this route but missed a “beaver slide” that I had used in the past to connect with the continuation of the “old” Red Creek Trail just below the junction of Big Stone Coal Trail. This time it was marked with a large cairn. Carefully, we worked our way down to the flood plain, grabbing a hold of any tree or sapling in our reach to impede a rapid descent. We hit the old trail right at the blowout.. As we proceeded along our route we ran into some young backpackers who were just breaking camp. They were looking for the continuation of Big Stone Coal Trail on the other side. I pointed out the cairn located high on the opposite bank to them. We said our good-byes and proceeded up Red Creek to the next ford. We took two really long breaks on this trip. The first was just above the ford at a trickle of a waterfall where 3 months ago I observed 8 kayakers shoot the rapids. They wouldn’t even be able to float their rigs today. Our second break was at the Lion’s Head. The weather’s timing was impeccable. By the time we began our ascent the skies above us was nearly blue. We lingered for about a half hour as we viewed the valley below, the “Un-named Vista” on Rhorbaugh Plains across the way and the tips of Mount Porte Crayon (I think) and Weiss Knob in the distance. 

The rest of the hike went pretty fast. We hit the junction with Big Stone Coal Trail just in time to meet our new young friends from earlier in the day. They also were heading for the Lion’s Head. We suggested they hide their gear before they made their assault. Our descent was rapid. We used a narrow side trail near the end to walk along the lower portion of the run and took a short break right in the middle of Red Creek. In 30 minutes we were back at our cars. I think our pace accelerated because we could smell the hot roast beef sandwiches, mashed potatoes and gravy waiting for us at the 4-U Restaurant. 
The excellent views at the Lion’s Head made this trip worth the effort. The waterfalls will return, perhaps next spring.
For more info about this hike go to Red Creek/Big Stone Coal Circuit on this site.
